
NAC Minutes October 20_2018 
 

Newtonville Area Council Meeting 
Newton Senior Center 
October 20th, 2018 
 
Members Present: 
Peter Bruce, Dana D’Agostino, Maura Harrington, Tarik Lucas, & Susan Reisler 
 
11:30am 
Peter introduced a draft letter to accompany a hard copy version of the Envisioning Washington 
Street Survey Analysis.  The hard copies will be distributed to each member of the City Council, 
Mayor Fuller, Dana Hanson, Barney Heath, James Freas, and Lily Canan Reynolds. 
11:35am 
The NAC began a copy-editing session of the draft letter. 
12:45pm 
The NAC voted 5-0 to approve the letter with the edits. 
12:50pm 
Maura talked about our presence at the Hello Washington Street event on October 24th at 
Newton North High School.  It was agreed that Maura should introduce the NAC survey analysis 
near the beginning of the meeting.  She will coordinate this with Lily Canan Reynolds. 
1:00pm 
There was further discussion regarding the status of the Beautiful Newtonville/NAC mailing list. 
1:20pm 
The NAC voted 5-0 that Maura would purchase a MailChimp account, create a new NAC mailing 
list, import the roughly 1,100 email addresses that we received from the Envisioning 
Washington Street Survey, and ask Tom Kraus that he send the opt out letter to the BN/NAC 
email list, and that Tom refrain from using that mailing list for official Newtonville Area Council 
business. 
1:30pm 
There was discussion that we hold a special meeting on November 5th, 2018 to talk about 
planning a public forum to discuss the Survey Analysis. 
1:33pm 
Meeting adjourned. 
 


